
Shri Manoj Sinha, Minister of State, Railways 

Inaugurates Meerut Branch  

 

The Mahamana Malaviya Mission, Meerut Branch with a strength of about 100 members which 

includes engineers, doctors, charted accountants, IAS officers, industrialists was formally 

inaugurated on 15th November at a grand function held at ABSS Institute of Technology, Meerut. 

The Hon’ble Minister of State, Ministry of Railways Government of India was the Chief Guest 

of the function.  

 

 

 

A warm welcome was extended to the Chief Guest Sh. Manoj Sinha, Dr. K. K. Gupta, Principal 

LLRM Medical College, Meerut, Shri Anil Mittal, Director Technical PVVNL, Justice N. S. 

Gupta Ex High Court Judge and Patron Meerut Branch, Shri H. S. Singh Secretary General and 

Dr. Ved Prakash. The program was initiated with Deep Prajwalan followed by the Malyarapan of 

Mahamana’s portrait. Thereafter the KULGEET of Banaras Hindu University was sung by Smt. 

Rashmi Kumar and Dr. (Smt) Ragini Chauhan. Shri Anil Mittal, Director PVVNL gave a talk on 

Energy Conservation. Shri Munish Kumar, General Secretary submitted his detailed report on 

the activities of the branch and the future plans of the mission in Meerut in the fields of 

education and health. He outlined a plan to help provide electric connections to Jhuggi Jhopdis. 

He detailed plans for medical checkup camps by doctor members of the mission. Projects like 

skill development for unemployed youth would be taken up.  

 

Shri H. S. Singh, Secretary General presented an overview of the activities of the Malaviya 

Mission in various branches and appreciated the activities of Meerut Branch. Dr. K. K. Gupta, 



the guest of Honor, appreciated the programmes taken up by the Meerut branch and extended all 

help in future projects.  

 

Shri Manoj Sinha, the Chief Guest, spoke of his long association with Malaviya Mission and as 

an Alumni of BHU has always been available for any service. He appreciated the works carried 

out and to be carried out in future in the  health and education sector by the Mission. He assured 

that his services would be available whenever required by the branch.   

 

 
 

Shri S. D. Bhardwaj, President of the Branch, appealed to the members to sincerely and honestly 

take up the mission’s work and hoped the branch will grow day by day. At the end Dr. P. P. S. 

Chauhan, Organising Secretary proposed a vote of thanks. Shri Ravindra Gupta, Executive 

Member, ably conducted the program with the help of Shri Praveen Kumar. 


